
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MAY 12TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, May 12th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel overseas who are keeping us safe, as well as some of our own citizens who are having financial trouble or may be losing their homes.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – absent



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr. and Building Inspector Don Smith.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Bill Richards, 16 Old N. Anson Road – thanked the Board for their “scenic road program” and said that the roads would be more scenic if the Welsh trash bins were gone.
Johanna Shafer, 21 Decker Road – asked about the cutting of trees that had been done on Shelley Hill Road.  Many trees that were taken down, were far off the road and were healthy, with the debris just left behind.

Michele Inzeo, 224 Shelley Hill Road – as a member of the Draft Master Plan Review Committee, wanted to let the Board know that they had voted unanimously not to have central water and septic in the town center.  Saw a struggle between the Town’s business lifeline and keeping people in their homes.  They were working on striking a balance between saving the Town and being mindful of everyone’s fiscal restraints.

LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton stated that he had no liaison reports but spoke on the following community events: at the Library, an astronomy lecture on 5/13, the Manners of Downton Abbey, the continuing gardening series on 5/21 for perennials, a defensive driving class on 5/23 and 5/24 for $38, the continuing Thursday movie series: “Creed” on 5/19, “Bridge of Spies” on 5/26 and “Last Man on the Moon” on 6/2.  The Library will also continue their teen programs.  At the Stanford Grange, Creative Crossroads will have a show of fiber arts on the weekends of May 15th and May 22nd. The Grange will also be hosting a roast pork dinner on May 15th.
Councilman D’Agostino reported from the Recreation Commission’s most recent minutes: the Easter Egg hunt had 56 children participating and that Little League fielded 13 baseball teams and 3 softball teams with 150 children; the Haunted Fortress had a new purchasing policy that would be approved by Antonio or Kelly first; summer employees were needed; a family fun night might be held at the Grange; volunteers were needed for the Haunted Fortress and that the Recreation brochure would be ready soon.  He also added all of the town forms are on the website and shortly there would be the ability to pay by credit card for Town fees and on the website as well.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich reported that the ZBA will be holding a public hearing in June for an area variance for a garage, and that the Cold Spring “boarding house” was postponed until June as the ZBA is looking to the Town Board for a definition of “family.”  The Attorney will look into this matter.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton stated that the Highway Dept. was getting ready to blacktop and will be looking at some of the trees.  Mr. Norton added that this was a fiscally conservative board and read an article regarding the drop in home values – people are suffering and the Board must be more sensitive to the tough fiscal times and watch budget spending.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda with the following additions: as #12 – Master Plan Proposal, #13 – Rec. bleacher issue, #14 – revised 2016 Monetary Policy, #15 – Purchase Orders.  Councilman D’Agostino requested that Draft Minutes be added as #16.  Mr. Norton’s motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino to approve the additions.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
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NEW BUSINESS:

(taken out of sequence)
3. DUTCHESS LAND CONSERVANCY: Karin Roux from the DLC had already given a presentation to the Board at their Monday night workshop, but reviewed the matter again with the Board.  A proposal was being sent to the Department of Agriculture and Markets to provide funding to purchase the development rights for High Field Farm that would meet certain criteria.  One of the important criteria was the Town’s endorsement of this proposal.  Ms. Roux would send the Supervisor a draft of the required endorsement letter, and would like this letter sent by the first week of June at the latest.  Councilman Orton made the motion to endorse this proposal, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – abstained; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.
1. ASSESSOR REVALUATION PRESENTATION: Representatives from the company Equitable Assessments, LLC, Gene DeMarco and Deb Whitten, gave a presentation on the planned revaluation of the Town introduced by Assessor Steve Gotovich.
2. APPOINTMENT OF SALLY WING TO BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to appoint Sally Wing to the Board of Assessment Review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

4. AUTOMATED TIME TRACK SYSTEM: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to purchase this time tracking system for the Recreation which would be thumb print activated, not to exceed $500.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

5. CEMETERIES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to have Beechtree Landscaping perform the same clean-up and maintenance as last year of the designated town cemeteries in the amount of $5,120.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

6. KEYS TO ALL BUILDINGS: Joseph Norton made a motion, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have a centralization of all keys for all Town buildings to be kept in the Supervisor / Comptroller’s office.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

7. POST OFFICE KEY: The Supervisor suggested that the Town get a mailbox at the Town Hall and have the mail delivered versus keeping the Post Office box.  Councilman Orton and Councilwoman Eurich will look into this matter.
8. RESUMES TO SUPERVISOR; A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have resumes for all positions be sent to the Supervisor’s office.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

9. AUDIT: The Town auditor will conduct a 2015 audit of the Town Clerk as one has not been done for several years.
10.  REC. INVENTORY: Joseph Norton made a motion to have an inventory done for the Recreation’s assets and equipment, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
11. PLANNING BOARD VACANCIES: Attorney Bogle will look into having the membership on the Planning Board changed from the current seven members down to five.  
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12. MASTER PLAN PROPOSAL: The Draft Master Plan Review Committee has abandoned the idea of a large central water and sewer district for the Town but would rather look into smaller systems.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have the engineering firm Tighe & Bond of Red Hook do five test holes – 2 on the Town Hall property 
and 3 at the Rec. – for a subsurface discharge feasibility study not to exceed $1,800.  Labor and equipment for these test holes has been offered by Duffy Layton.  This engineering work will come from the Master Plan budget line.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

13. RECREATION BLEACHER ISSUE: As a resident had been recently injured from a collapsing bleacher, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to purchase 7 new aluminum bleachers from Uline at $1,250 plus grass mounting hardware, as an emergency measure with the upcoming baseball and softball seasons.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
14. REVISION TO 2016 MONETARY POLICY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to revise the current year’s Monetary as follows: “… Whenever collecting cash/checks for a Town function or on behalf of the Town, the collected cash/checks shall be turned into the Comptroller (deleting the Town Clerk)…”  Mention was made that the funds must be turned into the Comptroller the next business day after receiving the funds, and a verified report must be submitted with them.  A sample form was given to the Town Clerk.    Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

15. PURCHASE ORDERS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, for the Comptroller or the Supervisor to be the only ones to issue and approve purchase orders.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  An additional motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to have the word “optional” removed from the Town’s vouchers, and require that all submitting an invoice and voucher to the Town be required to complete the “Claimant’s Certification” section on the vouchers.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

16. DRAFT MINUTES: Brief discussion followed regarding the distribution of draft Town Board Minutes.
17. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the April 14th Town Board Meeting were approved with the following additions on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Page 2, #5, add to the last line: “…as suggested by the Town’s insurance company and the Attorney for the Town.”  On page 5, #16, add the following line at the end of the section:  “…Councilman D’Agostino suggested that scanning and emailing should be done more often.” With these two additions noted, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  As several of the Board members had not yet seen the draft Minutes from May 9th, their approval was tabled until June.
With no need for an executive session, the Board adjourned their meeting at 9 PM on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

Submitted by
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

